
MASSES & SERVICES  
Saturday: 5pm  
(Anticipated Mass) 
Sunday: 9am, 11am & 5pm  
Monday – Wednesday 8am 
Thursday Mass/Novena:  
8am & 7pm  
Friday, Saturday, Holidays: 9am 
(Fridays in July & August: 8am)  
Children’s Mass: 9am 1st 
Sunday of the month Oct-June 
Children’s Liturgy: 11am  
All Sundays except the 1st 
Sunday from Sept- June 
Reconciliation 
Saturday: 4-4:45pm 
Adoration  
Saturday 9:30-10am  
Library Hours  
Sunday: 10-10:45am, 4:30-5pm 
 

OFFICE HOURS  
Monday-Friday: 9am-4pm 
STAFF 
Pastor  
Babu Mathew, C.Ss.R.  
Associate Pastor  
Joseph Horo, C.Ss.R.  
In Residence 
William Comerford, C.Ss.R. 
 

Office Manager  
Virginia Fong  
Pastoral Coordinator  
Bertilla Watanabe  
Bookkeeper  
Corinna Siy 
Youth Ministry Coordinator 
Theresa Barao 
 OLPH School Principal 

Lora Clarke 
Jr. Kindergarten Director 
Maria Cortese 
 

CONTACT 
Email: parish.olph@rcav.org  
Website: www.olphchurch.ca  
Parish Office: 604-224-4344  
OLPH School: 604-228-8811  
Jr. Kindergarten: 
jrkindergarten@olpbc.ca  
 
 

OLPH Church, 2465 Crown 
Street, Vancouver BC V6R3V9 

 

 
 
   

T a s t e  a n d  s e e  t h a t  t h e  L o r d  i s  g o o d .  –  P s a l m  3 4  

Olphchurchvancouver 

 

As part of our 150th Jubilee Icon of Love 
celebrations, the Redemptorists have 
organized a pilgrimage to visit the actual 
icon of Our Lady of Perpetual Help and 
places where St Alphonsus and St 
Gerard Majella lived. Cost not confirmed 
yet. 
 

EXCERPT: DAY 9 HIGHLIGHTS 

Day 9: May 10 - Assisi – Sites of St. 
Francis and St. Clare After an early 
breakfast and drive to Assisi for a 
guided tour that begins with Basilica of 
St Claire, we continue walking down to 
the Basilica of St. Francis where we 
celebrate Mass in one of the chapels 
and have a visit of the Basilica. Our local 
guide will take us through the Basilica 
complex splendid with art work divided 
amongst the upper and the lower 
Basilica. Visit the crypt that houses the 
tomb of St. Francis. After Lunch we 
proceed to Pisa. Overnight in Pisa. 

 
12-DAY ITINERARY 
Day 01: May 02 2019 - Canada to Rome / 
Naples   
Day 02: May 03 - Arrive in Rome – 
Marianella – Naples 
Day 03: May 04 - Pompeii – Amalfi Coast 
Day 04: May 05 - Excursion to Scala 
Day 05: May 06 - Sites of St. Alphonsus 
and St. Gerard Majella 
Day 06: May 07 - Amalfi – Montecassino 
– Rome 
Day 7: May 08 - Papal Audience – Holy 
Doors of Rome – Relics of Jerusalem 
Day 8: May 09 - Rome (Vatican) 
Day 9: May 10 - Assisi – Sites of  
St. Francis and St. Clare 
Day 10: May 11 - Pisa – Padua 
Day 11: May 12 – Venice – St. Mark’s 
Square Murano Glass Factory 
Day 12: May 13 – Goodbye Italy 

 

Redemptorist Pilgrimage 

 August 26, 2018                                                                            21st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

To the faithful of the Archdiocese of Vancouver: 
Over the past few weeks, a number of very serious accounts  
of sexual abuse in the Catholic Church have become public. 
 

Like you, I am devastated by these accounts of profound evil.  
 

What the victims of sexual abuse have endured has shaken me and broken my heart.  
I grieve for what they have suffered at the hands of their abusers and by those who 
betrayed their spiritual fatherhood by failing to protect those entrusted to their 
pastoral care. In addition to being sexually abused, many victims were treated very 
poorly by authorities in the Church. The failure of Church leaders to prevent the abuse, 
covering it up by moving abusers around, their lack of care and concern for victims: 
these were grave failures and terribly wrong. We are all rightfully outraged and 
discouraged by these actions. 
 

As a bishop, I am especially upset with those bishops and priests who failed to protect 
the most vulnerable among us. They did not live up to their calling as shepherds and, 
even more, as spiritual fathers. What father would come to know that his child had 
been abused and do nothing about it? What father would cover up the abuse and tell 
his child to “get over it” in order to protect the family’s “reputation”? Would that they 
had acted like Jesus, who showed his anger towards those who defiled the temple! 
 

If you are aware of any situation of abuse happening now, please immediately contact 
law enforcement authorities. If the abuse involves a member of the clergy or any 
person engaged in ministry in our Archdiocese, please also make us aware. You may 
find our webpage on reporting abuse at: http://rcav.org/safe-environment-
reporting/  If you know of any sexual abuse that occurred in the past, but have not 
reported it before, consider doing so now. 
 

For a number of years now, the Archdiocese of Vancouver has had a robust abuse 
prevention policy in place. We report allegations of sexual abuse to law enforcement. 
We offer to pay for counselling for victims. We are looking at ways to offer other 
support as needed. 
 

I call on the faithful of the Archdiocese of Vancouver to join me in doing penance in 
reparation for the grave sins committed within our Church against our brothers and 
sisters. In order to heal as a community of faith, we must first acknowledge our 
brokenness before the Lord. 
 

Within the next few weeks, I will issue a pastoral letter outlining our plans, including 
prayer, fasting and services of reparation in all our parishes at a date to be determined. 
The pain inflicted on so many victims affects us all and compels each of us to offer our 
prayers for them and to do penance for the sins committed against them. 
     
Most Reverend J. Michael Miller, CSB 
Archbishop of Vancouver 
17 August 2018 

 
 

 OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP PARISH 

Archbishop’s Statement on Sexual 
Abuse Revelations in the Church 
 
 
 

 

AUGUST 29: PRAYER FOR THE PASSION OF ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST 
 

O God, who willed that Saint John the Baptist should go ahead of your Son both 
in his birth and in his death, grant that, as he died a Martyr for truth and justice, 
we, too, may fight hard for the confession of what you teach. Through our Lord 
Jesus Christ, your Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy 
Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen.  
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PARISH DIRECTORY 
Pastoral Council 
Donna Trasolini 
trasolini@telus.net 
Finance Council 
Lauri Ann Fenlon 
lauri.ann.fenlon@gmail.com  
Parish Education Committee 
Maili Wong 
pec@olphbc.ca 
COORDINATORS 
Altar Guild 
Bridget Bird 604-228-9180 
Altar Servers 
Kate Carr 604-730-5640 
Catholic Women’s League 
Meg Knowling 
MKnowling@Outlook.com 
Children’s Liturgy 
Kathy Mok 
communications.olph@rcav.org 
Craft Group 

Doris Rankin 604-224-0876 
Development & Peace 
Deirdre Webster 604-736-0714 
Eucharistic Ministry 
Pamela Brammall 604-228-9206 
Food Bank 
Robyn Sirmul robynsirmul@shaw.ca 
Hospitality Ministry 
Gerry Macken 604-222-1369 
Knights of Columbus 
Peter Dodge 604-649-1111 
Library  
Katherine Hill 
kathswim2012@gmail.com 
Liturgy of the Hours 
Bridget Clark 604-228-8773 
Madonna Group 
Monica Cheung 604-739-8837 
Ministry of the Word 
Roger Poirier 604-224-0426 
Music Ministry  
Catherine Walsh  
catherine.organist@gmail.com 
Communion to the Sick 
Mary Thompson 604-263-6008 
PREP 
Elizabeth Towers 604-440-8809 
Project Advance 
Bertilla Watanabe 604-224-4344 
RCIA 
Bertilla Watanabe  
bwatanabe@rcav.org 
Social Justice/St. Vincent de Paul 
Mark Thompson 778-891-6275 
Volunteers Coordinator 
Lara Garcia Carton  
olphchurchvolunteers@gmail.com 
Weddings 
Fr. Babu Mathew 604-224-4344 
 
 

 

Stewardship Reflection 

“If it does not please you to serve the Lord, decide today whom you will serve…As for me and my household, 
we will serve the Lord.” JOSHUA 24:15 
 

When we commit to serve the Lord, we must be willing to become a partner in the work of the Lord. A 
partner is a person who invests time in prayer every day, joyfully participates in charitable works and 
generously supports the parish and Church mission. If we say we serve God, we must actually do 
something and not merely talk about it!      
               Stewardship Office, Archdiocese of St. Louis 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
  

NEWS & NOTICES 

Weekly Collection: Sunday Mass Offering Aug 18 & 19: $4,967.20.  Offering for the needy $90.00. Initial 
Offering: $5.00. Thank you for your faith-filled generosity. 
 

Project Advance Report: On August 22 pledges were at $59,519 with participation from 104 donors. We have 
now exceeded our archdiocesan goal of $52,000. All funds raised now will be rebated to the parish. Our 
total goal is $104,000 which will go toward the Parish infrastructure renewal. Please make a prayerful 
contribution to Project Advance this year. Thank you for your support! 
 

Children’s Liturgy: In this program, children up to 7 years are taught the Gospel message of the day in 
simple and fun ways. Children’s Liturgy is available at the Sunday 11am Mass starting Sept 23. 
 
RCIA Begins September 23: If you are interested in the Catholic faith or have been away from the Church for 
some time and would like to come back, join us on Sunday mornings for The Rite of Christian Initiation for 
Adults (RCIA). It is a beautiful journey of spiritual discovery culminating in Easter celebrations on April 21 
next year. If you are already in the faith and know of people who have not discovered Jesus, have missed 
receiving First Communion and Confirmation, or simply fallen out of the practice of the Faith, extend a 
personal invitation to them to join us on this spiritual journey. Starting Sunday Sept 23, 9am-10:30am. 
Application forms available in the church foyer and parish office.  
 
Pro-Life Mass and Prayer Vigil: Join us for a peaceful, prayerful vigil for unborn children and their parents on 
Saturday, Sept. 1. Mass is at 9 a.m. at Gardens of Gethsemani (Evangelist Chapel), Surrey, followed by the 
Rosary. For upcoming dates visit http://rcav.org/pro-life-mass-and-prayer-vigil/ 
 
Encourage: Spiritual support meeting for members of EnCourage. Join us on Sunday, Sept. 16, from 2:30-
4:30 p.m. For more info please contact encourage@rcav.org. 
 
Summer Institute: The 3 Ls – A way of life for every ministry: Self-awareness is an important part of 
everyday life. It can help one gain a better understanding of oneself and live a better and more fulfilling life. 
This course will help you learn how beneficial becoming more self-aware can be. Through this course you 
will gain new perspectives and become more spiritually equipped for service to yourself, your family, and 
your community. This course is on Aug. 25 at Notre Dame Secondary; Vancouver, from 10am-4pm. Cost is 
$40 per person and includes lunch. For information and registration: http://rcav.org/oc-summer/  
 

Good Shepherd Annual Conference: Reclaim wonder and awe! See the Faith from the eyes of a child, 
experience amazement and learn the art of listening to God with children. There are many joys that CGS 
methodology offers to children and most importantly to adults. Come and see! For the first time ever, the 
Archdiocese of Vancouver is proud to sponsor the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Association of Canada’s 
Annual Conference from October 19-21, at the Sheraton Vancouver Airport Hotel. Cost: $100/day or $150 for 
both conference days. Silent auction and raffle draw available. Register today for this unique conference 
and experience CGS for yourself: rcav.org/cgs-annual-conference/  
 

The Men's Retreat: Join us for the upcoming Archdiocesan Men's Retreat, Sept. 28-30 at Rockridge Canyon 
in Princeton, BC. The theme this year is "A Man After God's Own Heart." We will follow the story of King 
David and rediscover the fulfillment that comes from directing our entire lives toward God. With powerful 
presentations, time for prayer, sacraments, fellowship, adventure, rest, and the rugged beauty of Rockridge 
Canyon, this retreat offers something for everyone. This is The Men's Retreat you do not want to miss! 
Registration is open. More info: www.liferestoration.ca/mensretreat.  
 
 

 
 

RETROUVAILLE FALL/WINTER PROGRAM: Is Your Marriage in Crisis? – Repair your marriage, rediscover 
romance and gain the tools you need for healthy, loving communication! Retrouvaille is a Catholic peer 
ministry which offers a two-month program for married couples with difficulties of all kinds, including years 
of misery, infidelity, separation, or even divorce. It is not too late!  For confidential information or to register 
for the Lower Mainland program beginning the weekend of November 30 - December 2, 2018, call Marc and 

Candice at 604-530-6710 and leave a message or email us at vancouverbc@retrouvaille.org.  More 

information also available on our 

websites www.retrouvaille.org and www.retrouvaillevancouver.comROOTED – Women’s Retreat 

2018: Heather Khym leads us on a spiritual journey to deeply root our faith. This retreat is for all woman 16 
and older. Registration fee includes all coffee breaks, catered lunch, and a beautiful welcome gift. Join us 
Friday, Sept. 14, 7 - 9 p.m. (check-in starts at 6 p.m.) and Saturday, Sept. 15, 10 a.m. - 5:30p.m. at St. Luke's 
Parish Family Centre, Maple Ridge. The retreat will end with Mass. Invite your friends and family. For more 
information or to register, contact Cathy Piche at 604-836-2252 or mcpiche@telus.net. 
 

VANSPEC Welcomes New Students for Fall 2018:  Do you know anyone who would like to register their child 
for our one-on-one catechism? We now accept online registrations. Your registration will be put on a wait 
list until space becomes available. To register visit: http://vanspec.ca/contact/new-students/For further 
information contact: Lucy Rodjito – Vanspec Coordinator by email vanspec@rcav.org  
 
 

Family Celebrates Permanent Residence 
Status in Canada 
This Brazilian family from Coimbra chose to 
celebrate their newly acquired status as 
permanent residents of Canada with a special 
Mass celebration and a tea reception with 
friends at Our Lady’s Grotto last Saturday. It is 
not every day that we think about how 
wonderful it is to be part of this great nation. 
This family certainly appreciates it! A warm 
welcome to Cristiano, Otani, Joao, Tiago and 
Marilia. We wish them all the best. May they 
settle happily into their new home. 

mailto:MKnowling@Outlook.com
https://rcav.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=3fd4cc33417e0d55f579887b1&id=c6ab236000&e=f7b8bc672e
mailto:encourage@rcav.org
https://rcav.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=3fd4cc33417e0d55f579887b1&id=5013d302a5&e=f7b8bc672e
https://rcav.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=3fd4cc33417e0d55f579887b1&id=cfba7a3f70&e=f7b8bc672e
http://www.liferestoration.ca/mensretreat
mailto:vancouverbc@retrouvaille.org?subject=Retrouvaille%20Marriage%20Program
https://retrouvaillevancouver.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=dea0491b27c336e366e05d8aa&id=f5e56cb9c1&e=ba02e5e14a
https://retrouvaillevancouver.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=dea0491b27c336e366e05d8aa&id=a22c052ad6&e=ba02e5e14a
mailto:mcpiche@telus.net

